Boyds Civic Association

October 16, 2008 Meeting Minutes
President Merritt Ednie called the Boyds Civic Association (BCA) to order at 7:35 pm on October 16, 2008. There were 40 people in attendance, with 15 new visitors. 

Minutes (Maggie Bartlett) were approved. 
Treasurer’s Report (Steve Gibson) were passed: $21,213.02.

Gaithersburg Gazette representative: Megan Tierny

ANNOUNCEMENTS

( Dues for 2009: $20 per family per year supports the BCA and allows you to vote for your officers.

( The Countryside Alliance will present Royce Hanson Award to Peg Coleman at the Sugarloaf Mountain Winery on October 19, 2008. Peg has recently completed two books, Mama Wears Two Aprons and Around Germantown. 

( Thank Yous go to Jim McDaniel for helping with the Boyds signs, to Arthur Virts for maintaining the bulletin board in the Boyds Post Office, and to Miriam Schoenbaum for being our liaison to M-NCPPC (Park and Planning).

NEW BUSINESS

( Barnesville Oak Farm (Mike Rubin): The 840-acre farm is located along Rt. 109 south to White Store Road and is bisected by Peachtree Rd. It is slated to have 33 houses on about 3 acres lots with some other larger parcels. There are concerns about water runoff, traffic, and the draw off the aquifer. Mike and others are encouraging the current owners to put the land into preservation with a few houses.

( Wittermeyer Farm (Mike Rubin) recently became an Ag Reserve easement in July 2008. 

( Ag Reserve (Mike Rubin): About two thirds of Boyds will stay green! Countryside Alliance is also trying to get more farms to grow organic foods. Niki Lewis is hoping to carry more from these farms in her Country Store in Clarksburg on Rt. 355.

( Single-lane Bridge (Mike Rubin) on Schaeffer Road, one of the last one-lane bridges in Montgomery County, will be closed for construction and will not allow 10-wheeler semi trucks. 
( Route 28 sign at Clopper (Mike Rubin): still working to get the sign pointed to the left onto Clopper to have traffic avoid using White Ground Rd. to get to Rt. 28. BCA’s President Merritt Ednie will also send a letter supporting this issue.

( Hoyles Mill Road (Mike Rubin): Road is closed for a new hiker trail to come. Mike will give a temporary construction easement to build a bridge in the spring of 2009. Merritt Ednie later mentioned that construction was underway:  the new bridge is due in early November and a new boardwalk at the end of November.

( Boyds Historical Society (Maggie Bartlett):


-    Flea Market on November 8 at the Germantown MARC parking lot

· Hosted booksigning event for Peg Coleman

· Hosted an appreciation reception for Clark Construction who volunteered many hours and help to renovate the Boyds Negro School.

· Have “Our House” replacing the front steps and closet inside the school.

· Elaine Fors-MacKellar and Maggie Bartlett represented the BHS in the Poolesville 5K Walk.

( St. Mark’s United Methodist Church (Betty Hawkins): is OPEN!!!! The congregation is grateful to the Boyds Civic Association and the Boyds Historical Society for their letters of support. They are looking for a new pastor.

( Boyds Presbyterian Church (Merritt Ednie): will host a service for Thanksgiving on Wednesday before at 8:00 pm.

( Thompson/Jamison Farm (Del Laminan) is now proposed for about 16 homes. Legacy Open Space can acquire land in a variety of ways and are interested in negotiating with the Jamisons to develop some of the land but also to keep some set aside to lease for farming.

( Hilltop Farms (Alan Noble): This 250-acre farm is located on Slidell and W. Old Baltimore. Zoning Board denied land to be divided up as Child Lots. On behalf of the BCA, Alan and Peter Egg have been trying to get the owners to put 220 acres into the Ag Reserve and use 20-30 acres for Child Lots.

( Sheppard Property (Merritt Ednie) is 10 acres and located on Clarksburg Rd. at Little Sierra Ct. Back in 1954 a surgeon bought the property and has since died. His children now want to subdivide the property for 4-5 houses. Eighty percent of the woods will be removed for the septic systems, but they will be replaced 1:1. Miriam Schoenbaum suggested to the park that they purchase the land, but they have no money in their budget. This shows how important it is to stay aware of what is happening in our community.

( Zoroastrian Temple (Merritt Ednie). The Zoroastrians want to purchase the 5-acre lot across from Arthur Virts and Ann Elkhorn for a temple that can hold 200 people. There are concerns about the footprint, parking, and storm water management.

( Cabin Branch development (Merritt Ednie): is located between 121, I-270 and W. Old Baltimore Rd. Sited for 2 million sq. ft. for commercial offices, medical offices, and possibly a hospital. Also proposed Is a 500-senior citizen home and 1,800-1,900 single family homes. The timeline: application to the state is due in March 2009.

( Montgomery County Fairgrounds (Kathie Hulley): Lithicum Farm  is a possibility.

( Greenway (Kathie Hulley): is to be continued to Summerfield Rd., costing $300,000.

( Tapestry Development (Kathie Hulley): located at Rt. 355 and W. Old Baltimore may become the site for a 750-seat church and gymnasium.

( Corridor Cities Transitway (Kathie Hulley): The M-NCPPC is making very slow progress planning the bus or light rail service along or near I-270 to extend Metro to Clarksburg. Possibly in 2013!

( Civic Federation meeting (Kathie Hulley): Kathie will represent BCA at October 21 meeting with Ike Leggett.

( Kite Festival (Kathie Hulley): The Clarksburg Civic Association is hosting the kite festive on March 28, 2009 at Black Hills Regional Park.

( Carousel (Kathie Hulley): The carousel is still located in Wheaton Regional Park.

( Sludge on the Ballot (Kathie Hulley): Question A on the November ballot asks to remove a statement from the County Charter concerning sewage trenches in residential areas. She advised us that if the proposed wording were to be removed from the Charter, residents would not be protected. So she advised us to vote, “NO.”

( Boyds Master Plan (Merritt Ednie): The 1985 plan could be review in 2010. Alan Noble cautioned us from having it reviewed. Jim McDaniel said that the BCA requested a review in 1990s, but later thought it unwise and retracted the request.

( MARC Trains (Miriam Schoenbaum): Here’s a Catch 22: because people are driving less, people are buying less gas, which is resulting in less income to the state from taxes on gas. Now, there is less money for mass transit!

( Rural Rustic Road Advisory Committee (Cheryl Imperatore): her term is up. If interested, contact Leslie Saville at 301-495-2194 or Leslie.Saville@mncppc-mc.org

( Anderson Junk Yard (Merritt Ednie): The BCA will continue to have this area cleaned up.

( Boyds Signs (Jim McDaniel): Jim had the posts replaced. The signboards actually need replacements as well.

( Hal Baker (Merrittt Ednie): Hal has been in the hospital for heart surgery and fighting a lung infection. Following a tracheotomy, Hal was placed on a ventilator and not too happy about it. His spirits did improve following the Redskin victory over the Cowboys!

( Nominating Committee (Merritt Ednie): Anyone interested in heading up the nominating committee for the BCA election of officers, please call Merritt at 301-908-4437.

Next BCA meeting: January 15, 2008. 

Elections will be on January 15, make sure your dues are paid.

Motion to adjourn was passed at 9:15 pm.
